
CEF OF BRITAIN 
PRAYER CALENDAR – APRIL AND MAY 2023 

 Praying for the salvation of children in Britain 

AUGUST 2023 

1. Simon and Hannah Snodgrass (Central Belt of Scotland) - Pray for Simon & Hannah as they attend Keswick 
convention between the 1st-4th as Exhibitors.  
Megan Stone (South Wales) - Please pray for Megan as she leads the children’s ministry at the Keswick in 
Wales Conference this week. Pray especially that she shares ‘The Big Picture’ in an engaging way. 

2. Steve and Rachel Ball (East London) – Praise God for the Football Holiday Bible Club held at St John’s, Walthamstow 
at the end of July. Thank God for all the children who attended. George Moncur (a local Christian professional 
footballer) attended on the last day and shared the gospel. Please pray for lasting fruit from God’s Word. 
David Cook (Chairman) - Hope for Europe prayer meeting. Join online from 9am – details on the 
website at https://www.cefbritain.org/supporting/hope-for-ukraine/  

3. Steve and Rachel Ball (East London) – Please pray for the Ray Lodge Lego® Club Special today. Pray that 
the children will come and get on well together. Pray for good attention during the teaching time and fruit 
from God’s Word. 

4. Steve and Rachel Ball (East London) - Please pray for the Woodberry Down Baptist Church Lego® Club 
outreach today. Please pray that families would respond to the invites and send their children along and that 
the Church would meet new families. Pray for a friendly, happy atmosphere and clear fruit from God’s Word. 

5. BibleTime Correspondence Course (CEF Britain) – Please pray for the Bibletime children over the summer. 
Pray that they would complete the lessons and have a clear understanding of the gospel. 

6. John and Martha Meagher (Glasgow) - Give thanks for Milngavie Holiday Club 10th - 14th July - a few 
unchurched children attended along with some regular attenders.  Children were happy and we could sense 
God's hand on the club and on the children. 

7. Andrew and Beulah McMullan (Southwest Europe) - Please pray for strength and wisdom as we teach the 
Life of Esther at a HBC this week.  Pray for receptive hearts and that God will work in young lives. 

8. Eun Sook Geum (Southwest London) - Joint Holiday Bible Club: on Monday 7 to Friday 11 August in New 
Malden; Give thanks for the Holiday Bible Club that will be held in our community in order to share the Good News 
of Jesus. Pray for the children and families to hear and respond to the Gospel by the power of the Holy Spirit. 

9. Eun Sook Geum (Southwest London) - Joint Holiday Bible Club: on Monday 8 to Friday 11 August in New 
Malden; Please pray for the fluidity of the event, the leaders and volunteers, Bible teaching, health & safety 
of all participants, good operation of PA system and projector, and FUN and INSPIRATION. 
Megan Stone (South Wales) – Pray for Megan as she leads a ‘Faith in Action’ community cooking project at 
her home church this summer, today families will be able to cook a traditional Indian meal and hear about the 
life of C.T. Studd. Pray that gospel seeds will be sown, and families will want to come back to hear more. 

10. Eun Sook Geum (Southwest London) - Joint Holiday Bible Club: on Monday 8 to Friday 11 August in New 
Malden; Pray for children from non-Christian background to join continually in Sunday Schools or Good News 
Clubs for follow-up and all the participants will retain what is important. 

11. David Cook (Chairman) – IBoT and CEF Britain family day of prayer and fasting. Join us from 9pm to pray via 
Zoom. Prayer topics will be provided. 

12. Priya and Corinna LalBachan (Watford) – Please pray for Priya & Corinna as they seek and speak to various 
people about their financial support.  

13. Steve and Rachel Ball (East London) - Please pray that all the Club leaders and helpers would have the 
opportunity for a good break over the summer. 

14. Megan Stone (South Wales) - Praise God for the opportunity to share the work of CEF as Megan takes part 
in the Mission Exhibition at the EMW Aberystwyth Conference. 
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15. Let their light shine (Blog) - Please pray that people would find the resources and tips on the blog helpful and 
practical. 

16. Simon and Hannah Snodgrass (Central Belt of Scotland) – Please Pray for some good rest time for Hannah 
and Simon before clubs start again in September. 

17. John and Martha Meagher (Glasgow) – Give thanks for good team unity at the Milngavie Holiday Club - and 
for the team members growing in grace too, over the week. 

18. Priya and Corinna LalBachan (Watford) - Please pray for Priya and Corinna as they look for a flat. Pray that 
God would send the right people to speak to.  

19. Andrew and Beulah McMullan (Southwest Europe) - We are thankful for each one on the Italian Board and 
their desire to see children reached with the Gospel.  Please pray as they meet today that God will guide in all 
their plans and discussions for the ministry. 

20. Steve and Rachel Ball (East London) - Please pray that God would give the local CEF Workers & Local CEF 
Committee in East London a clear understanding of his way to develop the ministry as they start a new school year. 

21. Priya and Corinna LalBachan (Watford) – Please Pray for Priya and Corinna as they lead a Holiday Bible Club 
in Newcastle using the Mission Possible theme. This will be held from 21st - 25th August. 
David Cook (Chairman). Join with us in the monthly European Partnership Ministry prayer meeting from 
12.30pm today. Zoom link from claire.bain@cefeurope.org  

22. Steve and Rachel Ball (East London) - Please pray for the children from the summer clubs who will be moving 
onto Secondary School in September. Pray they will settle in quickly and make friends. 

23. Megan Stone (South Wales) – Pray for Megan as she leads the final ‘Faith in Action’ cooking morning, please 
pray that the children and their families will be encouraged to explore what it means to be a Christian. 

24. Steve and Rachel Ball (East London) - Please pray for God to work in the lives of the children and their families 
over the summer as a result of attending a BibleZone Club, Holiday Bible Club, Camp or Beach Mission. 

25. Simon and Hannah Snodgrass (Central Belt of Scotland) - Please pray for the family as they plan to move 
to their new house in Lennoxtown.  

26. Megan Stone (South Wales) – Please pray for Megan as she organises a Songs of Praise in the 
community hall, that it will be a wonderful outreach for those who do not know Christ. 

27. Eun Sook Geum (Southwest London) - Please pray for year 6 children in Worcester Park and Chusun 
Academy Good News Clubs and Rosehill Sunday School who are going to secondary school that they will stand 
firm in the Lord.  

28. Andrew and Beulah McMullan (Southwest Europe) - Andrew will travel to Portugal to teach classes at the 
CMLC on 5-day clubs.  Please pray as the students are near the end of their course that God will give them the 
strength to finish well and that they will have a vision for reaching the children in their neighborhoods. 

29. David Cook (Chairman) – Please pray for the Regional Education Directors as they meet online this afternoon 
with some of the International Board of Trustees, to share progress and encourage each other with all that 
God is enabling them to do around the world. 

30. Steve and Rachel Ball (East London) - Central Baptist Church Club in the park (Wednesday 30th August – 
Friday 1st September) - Please pray that the Church would make contact with new children and their families. 

31. David Cook (Chairman). Pray that God will raise up National Directors for Britain to lead the growing ministry 
in England, Scotland, and Wales. Pray that God will direct our steps to the person(s) He is calling. Continue to 
give thanks to God for enquirers wishing to volunteer with or join CEF Britain. Pray for 
Karuna (Bournemouth), Iza (Bristol & Poland) and Joanna (Newbury) that God will guide their steps and show 
them how to fulfil their desire to reach children with the gospel in Britain. Pray that God would call them to 
consider joining the team in Britain. 



SEPTEMBER 2023  

1. John and Martha Meagher (Glasgow) - Give thanks for John having an opportunity for deputation in 
Irvine Baptist Church, for some preaching engagements and another invitation to share about CEF at 
Ayr Free Church of Scotland.  

2. Priya and Corinna LalBachan (Watford) - Please pray for Priya and Corinna as they speak to more 
churches for opportunities to start GNC's. 

3. Simon and Hannah Snodgrass (Central Belt of Scotland) - Pray for the start of GNCs this month in 
Shotts and Milngavie 

4. Andrew and Beulah McMullan (Southwest Europe) - We thank God for the opportunities to be 
involved in teaching the children.  Please pray as we teach on the life of Joshua at a church club this 
week that God will be glorified and that children will understand their need of a Saviour. 

5. David Cook (Chairman) - As the next EQUIP course begins in September, pray that God will raise up 
more participants who will be able to discover the basics of reaching children with the gospel and be 
confident to teach the truths of the Bible to children in their churches. 

6. David Cook (Chairman) - Hope for Europe prayer meeting. Join online from 9am – details on the 
website at https://www.cefbritain.org/supporting/hope-for-ukraine/  

7. David Cook (Chairman) - 7-8 September. Pray for David as he joins with the International Board of 
Trustees in CEF IHQ, Warrenton, Missouri, to review the global ministry of CEF.  

8. Megan Stone (South Wales) - Please pray for Bethany Church, Clarbeston Road, who hope to re-
establish their children’s ministry this month, for the first time since Covid. 

9. John and Martha Meagher (Glasgow) - Please pray for our future plans to grow our existing GNC at 
Govanhill Free Church of Scotland - for more children to attend regularly. 

10. Steve and Rachel Ball (East London) - Please pray that opportunities to take Assemblies and lessons 
in Primary Schools would continue after the summer but would also expand into new Schools. 

11. David Cook (Chairman) - IBoT and CEF family day of prayer and fasting. Join us from 9pm to pray. 
Prayer topics will be provided. Email info@cebritain.org 
Andrew and Beulah McMullan (Southwest Europe) - Please pray for Andrew as he shares devotions 
each morning this week at the Candidate Training Orientation Course held online.  Pray that they will 
be a blessing, encouragement, and challenge to each of the students. 

12. David Cook (Chairman) - Pray that God will direct our steps in the GB Workers’ online Zoom meeting 
this morning, as we clarify objectives and confirm plans for 2023 and review the progress of the summer 
ministry and promotion of CEF at Keswick and Aber conferences. 

13.  Steve and Rachel Ball (East London) - Please pray for the CEF East London Committee as it meets 
today. Pray for wisdom in decision making and understanding God’s will. 
David Cook (Chairman) - Pray for David and Andrew as they join the Hope FM Community Now Show 
(on 90.1 FM) from 10am-12 noon to share about the ministry of CEF.   

14. Eun Sook Geum (Southwest London) - Please pray for new teachers in Chosun Academy GNC and in 
Rosehill Sunday school to take the TCE 1 and to be equipped thoroughly as Bible teachers. 

15. David Cook (Chairman) - As the first online CEF GB TCE 1 course begins in September, pray that this 
will enable more volunteers to see the need and learn how to reach children in Britain with the gospel. 
Pray for some to consider further training on a CMLC course in 2024.  

16. Simon and Hannah Snodgrass (Central Belt of Scotland) - Pray for Simon and Hannah as they settle 
into their new community in Lennoxtown. 

17. Eun Sook Geum (Southwest London) - Please pray for Good News Clubs that more new children will join 
and learn the Bible for the sake of their salvation and spiritual growth. 

18. David Cook (Chairman) - Join with us in the monthly European Partnership Ministry prayer meeting 
from 12.30pm today. Zoom link from claire.bain@cefeurope.org   
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19. Steve and Rachel Ball (East London) - Toddler Group, Christchurch Please pray that families will 
return after the summer and for new families to join.  

20. John and Martha Meagher (Glasgow) - Please pray for John's continued theology study due to resume 
in the autumn and for Martha's continued study of Christian counselling online course. 

21. Eun Sook Geum (Southwest London) - Please pray for Eun Sook’s family in South Korea that they will 
grow in grace and understanding of our Master and Saviour, Jesus Christ. 

22. Steve and Rachel Ball (East London)- Forest Baptist Church; Please pray for Friday Club as plans are 
made to start the club again after the summer holidays. Please pray that the Church would know that 
best way forward. 

23. David Cook (Chairman) - Pray for the National Committee as we meet in person and online today to 
finalise action plans for the priorities for the 2023-2025 strategic plan. Pray that the impact of this will 
enable more girls and boys to be reached with the Gospel of the Lord Jesus.  

24. Simon and Hannah Snodgrass (Central Belt of Scotland) - Pray for training opportunities this month. 
25. Andrew and Beulah McMullan (Southwest Europe) - Please pray for safety as we travel to Turkey 

today for the National Director's Conference.  Pray for those who will share God's Word that they will 
know His strength and it will be a blessing to all who attend. 

26. David Cook (Chairman) – David and Laraine are at the CEF Europe National Directors Conference in 
Istanbul this week. Pray for vision, wisdom and encouragement as the leaders meet for training and 
fellowship and for God to reveal how to recruit and train more workers to reach even more children in Europe. 

27. Priya and Corinna LalBachan (Watford) – Please pray for Priya and Corinna as they seek to raise their 
financial support. 

28. John and Martha Meagher (Glasgow) - Please pray for the Meagher family – their 3 sons - for God to 
be at work in their family and in their lives 

29. BibleTime (CEF Britain) - Please pray that children currently doing the BibleTime Correspondence 
Course would enjoy it, learn from God’s Word, and develop a regular ‘Quiet Time’ of their own. 

30. Megan Stone (South Wales) - Please pray for Megan as she attends the Wales Leadership Forum in 
Cardiff, pray she will continue to be refreshed by the Word, and continue to develop links within the 
children’s network group. 
 


